
 
 
October 4, 2024 
 
Will Seuffert 
Executive Secretary 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 
121 East Seventh Place, Suite 350 
St. Paul, MN  55101-2147 
 
RE: Reply Comments to the Comments of the Minnesota Department of Commerce, 

Division of Energy Resources Commission, on their Review of Great Plains 
Natural Gas Co.’s Gas Service Quality Annual Report 
Docket No. G-004/M-24-32 

 
Dear Mr. Seuffert: 
 
Great Plains Natural Gas Co. (Great Plains), a Division of Montana-Dakota Utilities Co., 
herewith electronically submits its Reply Comments to the Comments of the Minnesota 
Department of Commerce, Division of Energy Resources (Department) filed September 16, 
2024 in the above referenced docket.  
 
The Department recommends the Minnesota Public Utilities Commission accept Great Plains’ 
2023 Annual Gas Service Quality Report and find that Great Plains has completed its EFV 
and manual shut-off valve outreach pursuant to the Commission’s July 31, 2019 Order in 
Docket No. G999/CI-18-41.  The Company has reviewed the September 16th Comments 
submitted by the Department and agrees with the Department’s recommendations with no 
additional comments. 
 
If you have any questions, regarding this filing, please contact me at (701) 222-7855. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Travis R. Jacobson 
 
Travis R. Jacobson 
Director of Regulatory Affairs 
 

 


